
 
Friday 25th June 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
It is that much anticipated time when we begin to look ahead to the next academic year. We 
would like to inform you of the planned staffing and class structure for September 2021. 
 
As with all the decisions regarding your children, we take a lot of time to ensure that they receive 
the best provision possible as they transition into their next year group.  
 
We have already been planning an exciting year ahead and your child’s new teacher can’t wait 
to share all the fabulous learning opportunities that they have been preparing.  
 
Please see the table below and do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions.  

 
Congratulations to all involved in this week’s Lego League. Please see below for a special report 
from Mr Woolcock: 
 

 
Year Group 

 
Class and Teacher(s) 2021-2022 

    
TA support Current Class 

Reception 

Class 1 
Amanda Aspden 

Lesley Allen 
Bryony Harris 

Amanda Wilton 
Miranda Robinson 

Sophie Loughlin 

New Class 

Class 2 
Lizzie Nidds New Class 

Year 1 

Class 3 
Rebecca Best 

Rachael Neve 
Jen Jones 

Nicky Jenkin 
Sam Thornton 

Class 2  

Class 4 
Christina Sukstiene Class 1  

Year 2 

Class 5 
Em Whear 

Tash Lamb 
Paul Waters 
Nicky Jenkin 
Ali Hocking 

Becky Davies 

Class 3 

Class 6 
New teacher – pending 

interviews 
Class 4 

Year 3 

Class 7 
Linda Ruffell 

Bryony Stanlake 
Tammy Curtis 
Lou Everson 

Sarah Hampshire 

Class 6 

Class 8 
Bethany Waters Class 5 

Year 4 

Class 9 
Jack Emery 

Stan Cross 
Antoinette Anthony 

Anna Gilman 
Nik K/Caroline R 
Amber Seddon 

Class 7 

Class 10 
Sheridan Peck Class 8 

Year 5 

Class 11 
Mark Pollard/Kieron Wise 

Ana Bailey 
Naomi Blight 
Beci  Barret 

Class 10 

Class 12 
Colin Jones Class 9 

Year 6 

Class 13 
Nic Stanlake 

Caroline Holland Lloyd 
Lisa Ball 

Vicky Burlington 
Wendy 

 

See separate letter 

Class 14 
Jono Peck See separate letter 



This week was the culmination of months of effort from our Year 5 teams as they took part in 
the Cornwall Regional Final of the LEGO League Competition.  Both teams did exceedingly 
well with Class 12 coming second and Class 11 coming third overall - out of 12 teams. This 
included primaries and secondaries from throughout Cornwall. 
 
Class 12’s team (LEGO Legends) actually won ‘Robot Games’ section outright with a 
massive score of 280 points!  Second place went to Class 11 (Robo Legends) with 180 
points.  Both teams went above and beyond in this area and we are incredibly proud of 
their teamwork, innovation and perseverance. 
 
Speaking of those values, Class 11 won the award for ‘Core Values’, demonstrating just how 
well they worked together as a team and overcame the challenges of the competition.  
Class 12 won the overall award for their ‘Innovation Project’- a phone that only unlocks 
when you have walked a certain number of steps each day! 
 
A massive well done to both teams, coming second and third in their first ever year of the 
competition is no mean feat. They have already started planning for next year... 

 

 
 

Many of you will know Rachel Perris who has been our school coach for a number of years. 
Rachel has been instrumental in supporting the development of our wellbeing provision at Penpol. 
Sadly, the time has come for Rachel to focus on her private practice and her family and she will 
be leaving us at the end of term. She will be much missed and we thank her for all that she has 
given to Penpol. We are currently working on a revised wellbeing package for September to 
ensure that this vital work continues.  
 
Thank you all for the significant increase in mask-wearing onsite this week. It is very much 
appreciated. Cases are continuing to rise locally so do please remain vigilant in following the 
government guidance. In particular, if your child or a member of their household develops a 
fever, a new continuous cough or a loss or change in taste or smell, please isolate at home, seek 
a test and inform us at school so that we can help. Many thanks for your support.  
 
Wishing you all a restful weekend, 

Chris Chislett 
Headteacher  
head@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk 


